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VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
 

Dear Friends,  

          There is a saying that March goes “in like a lion and out like a lamb” or 

vice versa, based on the weather. Here at church, we have both the Lion of the 

tribe of Judah (Revelation 5:5) and Lamb of God (John 1:36) with us all month 

long, our Lord Jesus! We are now in the Season of Lent, a time to prioritize our 

spiritual lives with the hope of drawing even closer to God. I want to lift up two 

ways to do so in addition to attending our Sunday morning services.  

            The first suggestion is to join us for our Wednesday morning Prayer Zoom 

at 8 a.m. Even if you can’t be there every week, drop in when you can. If you 

would like the link, simply email me at revburger51@gmail.com, and I will add 

you to our elist for the Prayer Zoom links which occasionally changes. This is a 

small group ministry where 7 or 8 of us gather on zoom to read the Upper Room 

devotional for the day, talk about it, and then lift up people and places of the 

world in prayer. You can come to listen or to take part by bringing us your prayer 

concerns. It is a great way to deepen your relationship with your siblings in Christ 

at UMCLR and to stay up to date on who needs prayer at a given time. God can 

use your prayers to bless others! Stay on til 9 or stay for part of the time. You are 

most welcome to drop in! 

            The second suggestion is to take part in our Middle Island Cooperative 

Parish Lenten Soup and Salad and Service evenings. Each Wednesday night in 

March at 6 p.m. we will gather at a different church to break bread together, then 

have a service with one of our pastors from another church in our Cooperative 

preaching. The schedule of locations and preachers is found in this newsletter. 

Getting to know other United Methodists in our area who share our commitment 

to making disciples and sharing God’s love in the world is a wonderful thing to 

do. Who knows, you might make a friend for life that has interests in common 

with you!  And the Cooperative Parish we belong to (9 churches) is committed to 

developing some ministries together for youth and adults so that we can make an 

impact on our region that is greater than any one church could do alone.  

           Finally, it goes without saying that attending our church’s special events is 

a way to grow closer to the Body of Christ here. We are fortunate to have so many 

active members dedicated to creating a warm and caring community that helps 

counteract the isolating aspects of modern society. So take advantage of the 

dinners, breakfasts, shows (Godspell!) that we offer. Truly heartwarming! 

            See you at church, and may your Lenten season be a time of growth in 

love for God and our neighbors, a time of spiritual fruitfulness leading to a joyous 

Easter! 

 

In Christ’s Service, 

 

Rev. Karen A. Burger, Pastor  
 

mailto:revburger51@gmail.com


 

 

Lections
 

 
March 5 

2nd Sunday in Lent 
 

Gen 12:1-4a 

Ps 121 (844)  

Rom 4:1-5, 13-17 

John 3:1-17 

 
March 12 

3rd Sunday in Lent 
 

Exod 17:1-7 

Ps 95 (814)  

Rom 5:1-11 

John 4:5-42 

 
 

March 19 
4th Sunday in Lent 

 

1 Sam 16:1-13 

Ps 23 (754 or 137)  

Eph 5:8-14 

John 9:1-41 

 
 

March 26 
5th Sunday in Lent 

 

Ezek 37:1-14 

Ps 130 (848)  

Rom 8:6-11 

John 11:1-45 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Ongoing Missions: 
 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -6:00 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 

     1   Michael Zukowski 

     4   Charlie Harrison 

     9   Leslie Ann Alessi 

   11   Jenny Millard 

   13   Scarlett Cartier 

   13   Carl Wright 

   15   Shannon Neenan 

   22   Jilliane Duong 

   22   James Czerw 

   23   Chris Muscolo 

   26   Ryan Doukas 

   26   Jennifer Campbell 

   28   Terry Cornelius 

 

 



 
Martha’s Place  

 
Thrift Shop 

 
631-981-9749 

 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
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Greetings from the Education work area 

 

As you read this, we will be in the season of Lent and preparing for Easter. Our 

mild winter thus far has been a teaser for spring. We look forward to a time of 

hope and renewal. 

 

The highlight for our elementary Sunday school the past month was a wonderful 

Children’s sermon about Stone Soup led by Pastor Karen. The children could not 

wait to fill the pot as they learned a lesson about sharing and working together. 

The following Sunday we were treated to a performance of a spiritual, complete 

with drumming by our Chapel choir under the direction of Heather Edwards-

Wilson. We are delighted to welcome back Tammy Edwards-Wilson as she takes on 

the early childhood classroom. The Sunday School will continue to use the lessons 

from our weekly Worship Service for the children’s lessons. This will encourage 

families to speak to their youngsters about what they learned. Before you know 

it, it will be time for the Sunday School Easter egg hunt on Palm Sunday. Please 

let Sharon Corvaia know if you can help her make this happen. It is always a lot 

of fun. 

 

The secondary Sunday school program is designed to help our youth become active 

participants in worship and service areas in the church. The students attend 

the worship service on the first Sunday of the month and take notes on the 

service. The following Sunday they discuss the message with Allyssa and Rich in 

Sunday school class. Pastor has given the students guided questions to help 

them and invites them to share their reviews with her after this process. The 

remaining Sundays in the month are dedicated to enriching and expanding our 

confirmation curriculum. This will help create a cohesive message as we 

encourage our youth to become active members of our church. 

 

Our Confirmation class will be celebrated on May 21st during our worship service. 

This will be a special time for our church family. The students are working hard 

to complete their service requirements and their faith statements. Pastor has 

provided guidance for the faith statements and has been a presence in class as 

she gets to know each of them. Our teachers, Rich Tom and Diane Hansen are 

getting them through the curriculum in their Wednesday evening classes. A 

special thank you to Diane Hatton who has stepped in when needed. 

 

Our Youth group is a busy bunch. They have taken on a big project and next 

month on April 30th they will present Godspell. There will be 2 performances 

and the tickets are already on sale! The ticket charge will help pay for the 

expenses taken on to present the show. You can see Wendy Duffy in church on 

Sundays or go to the church website to purchase tickets. Wendy, Jennie and 

Heather have been holding extra rehearsals with the cast and I for one can’t 

wait to see the show! Hope to see you there. 

 

Sue Preddice 

Education Chair 
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Stay up to date on happenings by  
visiting our website: 

 

www.umclr.com 
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We will be going to BLDs for dinner at 5 PM.  If you want to join us, please let 

Diane June know at 631 585-1481.  Come and have a fun evening. 

 

 



 

L 
E 
N 
T 
E 
N 
 
 
 
 

 

       



 
 

G 
O 
S 
P 
E 
L 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 

 



 
 
S 
T 
O 
R 
Y 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

       



 
P 
I 
C 
T 
U 
R 
E 
S 
 
 
 

 
 

       



 
W 
O 
R 
S 
H 
I 
P 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       



 

S 
T. 
 

P 
A 
T 
R 
I 
C 
K 
 

 

 
 



 
G 
O 
O 
D 
 

N 
E 
W 
S 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 

Q 
U 
I 
Z 
 

T 
I 

M 
E 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Please notify the church office of any 

telephone number, address or email address 

changes so that we may update our files.   
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The winter season is upon us once again and your 
Board of Trustees would appreciate donations of salt 
and ice melt for our walkways. Thank you in advance 
for your donations.  
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